

# 1115

Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church 10235 Ashbrook Drive, St. Louis, Missouri, 63137 314.868.2310/Fax 314-868-3919









Celebrating Five Years of Friendship in Christ

Enjoying each other's company
Striving to bring the best out of each other
Sharing a commitment to a common good outside of ourselves

1115

Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road ...

And they recognized him

IN THE BREAKING OF THE BREAD

Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35



Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church 10235 Ashbrook Drive, Saint Louis, Missouri, 63137 314.868.2310 Fax 314.868.3919

## Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning

Pastor

mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net

Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate

rosessnd@sbcglobal.net
Ms. Juanita Blackshear

Director of Administration & Programs jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net

> Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse se.hnoi@sbcalobal.net

parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams

Director of Music tmacwms@sbcglobal.net

Deacon George Watson

Permanent Deacon hgwatson@msn.com Deacon Matthew Duban Permanent Deacon

meduban@sbcglobal.net

Mrs. Judy Krenn

Youth Ministry Coordinator judykrenn@aol.com

# Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School

1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo. 63138, 314.741.0400

> Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal

Sr\_mary@charter.net

# **Parish Support Staff**

Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary parishoffice 10235@sbcqlobal.net

Mr. Steve Jones
Maintenance Coordinator
Mr. David Vaughn
Parish Custodian
Mrs. Rose Fox
Rectory Housekeeping

#### Parish Pastoral Council

**Patrick Barrett** 314-388-2439 **Betty Easley** 314-388-0263 Gina Keppler 314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski 314-355-7288 Judi Sams 314-869-2589 Bob Stolte 314-869-8147

#### Weekend Mass Schedule

Saturday 4:00 pm Standard Time 5:00 pm Daylight Time Sunday 8:00am, 10:30am

## **Daily Mass Schedule**

6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.

# Holy Days of Obligation

8:00 am, and 7:00 pm

Civil Holidays 9:00 am

# Sacrament of Reconciliation

Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST); 3:30-4:30 (CDT)

Advent & Lent Reconciliation Services

By appointment at any time call priest directly.

## Liturgy of the Hours

7:35am Monday/Wednesday/Friday

#### **Eucharistic Adoration**

7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday

# Becoming a Catholic Christian

The parish has a year-round/ongoing process to assist adults in becoming Catholic. It also has a special program for older unbaptized children. Both can start any time. Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information

#### Sacrament of Marriage

Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding. Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed. Contact the rectory for more information. Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent.

## Anointing of the Sick

The sacrament is for those having surgery, the seriously ill, the chronically ill, and those near death. If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church. In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass. It may be repeated as needed.

# A PLEDGE TO PARISH LIFE

My parish is composed of people like me. I help make it what it is. It will be **friendly, if I am**. Its pews will be **filled**, **if I help fill them**.

It will do **great work, if I work**It will make **generous** gifts to causes,
if **I am a generous giver**.

It will **bring other people** into its community,

#### if I invite and bring them.

It will be a parish of **loyalty and love**, of **fearlessness and faith**, and a parish with a **noble spirit**, **if I**, who make it what it is, **am filled with these same things**.

Therefore, with the help of God, I shall **dedicate myself** to the task of **being all the things** that I want my parish to be.



# Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life

#### Good for You - Good for Others

Details in your Bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.

Sunday, July 24th
The 16th Sunday in Ordinary Time
• Parish Credit Union

Monday, July 25th

• Exercise Class

Tuesday, July 26th

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits

Wednesday, July 27th

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits

• Parish Quilting

Saturday, July 30th

• Sacrament of Penance

Sunday, July 31st

The 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time
• Parish Credit Union

#### **COMING SPECIAL EVENT**

SENIOR MYSTERY DINNER Saturday, August 6th St. Ferdinand Parish

PARISH FESTIVAL HOMECOMING Saturday, September 10th

Father, open our eyes to see your hand at work in the splendor of creation, in the beauty of human life.

Touched by your hand our world is holy.

in your presence.

Help us **to cherish** the gifts that surround us,

to share your blessings with our brothers and sisters, and to experience the joy of life

Opening Prayer, 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Out of Joy Go and Sell All You Have "Finders Keepers" — Maybe Not!

HUMAN BEINGS ARE VERY CLEVER about how and what we seek as treasure. Some endanger their lives to explore the depths of the sea or desolate wilderness to recover lost riches. Some people spend every weekend going to garage sales and flea markets. Some people comb beaches or garbage dumps or city parks with metal detectors to find things of value. But to find "the kingdom of heaven"—"the reign of God in our lives now and forever"—we need a wise and understanding heart. Such a heart does not take us to a place or to things, but leads us to seek and treasure the people in our lives who the sign of God's love and abiding presence.

A basic principle of human psychology reminds us that **human beings operate only through attractive images**—a principle both God and Madison Avenue know well. Images and stories convey **powerful faith insights** which shed light on human existence and the problem of evil. The imagination enlarges our **knowledge of human nature**.

"The decision of Jesus to preach involved a decision to move into the world of the imagination, where the battle for the human heart is won or lost."

Rev. Paul Cioffi, S.J.—Scripture Teacher, 2003 Priests' Continuing Formation Program

As Jesus does so often, the Gospels encourage us to use **images and stories** as an essential way of understanding and teaching others about God. Our actions and ways of relating to people—**the story of who we are and how we live**—can be very attractive to others and does reveal our true values. **Faithful disciples** must be willing to give our all to encounter God's presence in the goodness we share with others and in their goodness extended to us. In our self-giving response to the needs of others we find lasting treasure—the reign of God. Hardly something to be kept only to ourselves, if we expected **the real joy of** "**finders keepers**"!

**THE MASS AND EUCHARISTIC ADORATION** are important ways we have for **entering into the mind and heart of God**. Remember, for Christians Jesus is THE image of God. We have salvation because of his humanity AND his divinity. Of all the ways that God could save the world, why Jesus? **What was God thinking?** If we hope to continue Eucharistic adoration in our parish we need volunteers. If you'd like to know more about adoration or to volunteer, talk with Father Mike.

**SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR PARISH FESTIVAL & HOMECOMING** this year—Saturday, **September 10th**. Planning is well underway for a celebration that will be one of our best. **Make sure that you let your friends and family know now.** Encourage them to join us for the day or part of the day. Mass and supper, or an evening together, could be a wonderful way of celebrating the life of our parish and our place in the community. Follow the bulletin for more information.

WE STILL NEED FESTIVAL VOLUNTEERS—even giving just an hour or two will make a difference. Participating in the work of the Festival is good for your spirits and an encouragement for others. Your gift of time is a sure of the life and vitality of our parish. To volunteer call the Parish Office (314-868-2310). We'll get back to you to talk more about what's needed and what you'd like to do.

CONTINUING THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER you will find in the back of church a display of the architectural drawings that have been proposed for the renovation of our church and community center. You will also find information concerning the benefits and probable costs of these proposals. This display will be available for viewing through early September. I encourage everyone to spend some time reviewing it. Think and pray about the proposals and our need for such improvements. Talk with other parish members. Most importantly talk with parish leaders about what you think and why. You can find a complete list of who to contact in the back of church. In late September this group will meet again to decide what we want to do—the whole project, part of the project, nothing at all. Only then will we begin to discuss how and when we to begin.

#### **MASS INTENTIONS**

**MONDAY** July 25

8:00am Georgianna Imbierowcz

**TUESDAY** July 26

Jacquilene Foppe 6:30am

**WEDNESDAY July 27** 

8:00am Michael Randoll

**THURSDAY July 28** 

6:30am Phyllis Mercurio

FRIDAY July 29 8:00am Mary Blase

**SATURDAY July 30** 

Michael Maixner 5:00pm

SUNDAY **July 31** 

8:00am LaVern Conlon

People of the Parish. 10:30am

#### TODAY'S READINGS

First Reading — Solomon prays for an understanding heart (1 Kings 3:5, 7-12).

Psalm — Lord, I love your commands (Psalm 119).

Second Reading — All things work for good for those who love God (Romans 8:28-30).

Gospel — The one who knows of the kingdom of heaven brings new and old from the storeroom (Matthew 13:44-52 [44-46]).

#### READINGS FOR THE WEEK

Monday: 2 Cor 4:7-15; Mt 20:20-28

Tuesday: Ex 33:7-11; 34:5b-9, 28; Mt 13:36-43

Wednesday: Ex 34:29-35; Mt 13:44-46 Thursday: Ex 40:16-21, 34-38; Mt 13:47-53 Friday: Lv 23:1, 4-11, 15-16, 27, 34b-37;

Jn 11:19-27 or Lk 10:38-42

Saturday: Lv 25:1, 8-17; Mt 14:1-12

Sunday: Is 55:1-3; Ps 145; Rom 8:35, 37-39;

Mt 14:13-21



# Eucharistic Ministers

#### Saturday, July 30

5:00pm

Marilyn Gittemeier\* Laura Lucido\* Nancy Cooke Larry Cooke Barb Ellington Jennifer Krsul Mary Krsul Judy Mantych

Mary Migliazzo-D

Sunday, July 31

8:00am

Larry Colombo\* Karen Kulla\* Martin Audrain Josephine Bono Betty Easley Diana Goodwin Will Huhmann Betty Kondracki Sandy Hamm-D

10:30am

Janet Ulreich\* Regina Anderson\* Mike Walsh Jim Cuidon Joan Cuidon Jeanne Field Lori Garner Mary Harris

Linda Byrns-D

## LECTORS

Saturday, July 30

5:00pm Lynda Brand

Sunday, July 31

8:00am Pat Edgar 10:30am Judy Krenn

Mass Servers 🌋



July 25-29

Katy Moran & Joann Dougherty 8:00am

Saturday July 30

Lauren Whittington, Erin Lucido & Jonah 5:00pm

Durbin

Sunday, July 31

David Bober & Andrew Gerhart 8:00am

10:30am Nicole Williams, Kelsey Keppler & Peter

Krenn



Saturday, July 30

Jerry & Dottie Van Deven 5:00pm

Sunday, July 31

8:00am Karen & Kathy Uhlenbrock & Anne

Schwanz

10:30am Welby Family

# **Auditions for The Young Catholic Musicians**

The choir and orchestra of The Young Catholic Musicians will hold auditions during July in preparation for its 38th year of service to the Church. These young people (aged 10-17) represent over 50 parishes and schools in the St. Louis area. They learn quality liturgical music and lead the music for Mass once each month at different parishes. Singers and instrumentalists (Brass, Woodwinds, Strings and Percussion) call Fr. Bruce Forman (231-7464) or Mrs. Mary Smith (962-9260) for additional information and to schedule an audition. Visit our web page at www.archstl.org/musicians.

#### **TWB**

Grace will not be here this weekend to sell TWB Certificates. She will be here August 13-14.

Are you planning vacation time for this summer? How about planning time for your marriage and attend a Marriage Encounter weekend on either August 12-14 or September 23-25? You will come back with a marriage that is refreshed and more full of energy.

Visit www.stl-wwme.org or call 469-7317



We want ALL your: Newspapers Magazines Office & school papers Shopping catalogs mail Aluminum cans Please do NOT include:
Plastic
Glass
Metals
Trash



## **Senior Day of ReCreation**

Anyone 50 or older is welcome to attend the Senior Day of ReCreation that will be held on September 8, 2011, from 9:00am to 2:00pm. Enjoy food, games with prizes and mass! Suggested donation of \$15.00.

#### T'ai Chi Chih Classes

T'ai Chi Chih is a moving meditation consisting of 19 movements and 1 pose. This form of mediation is gentle, and easy and strengthens circulation, reduces stress, 1 owers blood pressure, reduces arthritis pain and improves balance. These classes are taught by an accredited T'ai Chi Chih instructor. Next session starts August 8, 2011. Cost is \$65.00, for more information or to register please call (314) 837-7100.

# Week of Guided Prayer-Busy Persons Retreat

An Ecumenical Retreat in Everyday Life. Meet one-on-one with a prayer guide for 30 minutes each day, afternoon or evening, Monday through Friday. Program is at Pallottine Renewal Center, and starts on September 18. For more information, or to register, contact Angela Carlin at 314-837-7100 or programs@pallottinerenewal.org.

# **Community Resources for Divorced and Separated**

Care & Share: Small group gatherings provide support while facing the challenge of change in life due to divorce or separation.

# **Locations for groups:**

Sacred Heart, Crystal City, School Bldg. Every Sunday at 6pm More information: Carol 636-282-3014

St. Cletus, St. Charles, St. Cletus Room Monthly 1st & 3rd Wed.

More information: Lee 636-946-7782



Northeast County Senior Ministry is now partnering with local church youth to offer a Lawn Mowing Service, where we will match youth to homeowners in need of grass cutting. To cover the cost of gas and transportation, our mowers are asking for \$10 to \$15 depending on the size of the yard. We hope this service will help senior homeowners maintain their yards and get youth a chance to meet others in their community as well as some meaningful work to do. Any interested homeowners or youth should contact Brion Abel at 664-9700 or brion.abel@sgsmnetwork.org.

## Northeast County Senior Ministry Murder Mystery Dinner Postponed to August 6, 2011

The Northeast County Senior Ministry is giving you additional time to pack your bags for the Captain's Reception, rescheduled from Saturday, June 18 to Saturday, August 6, 2011.

The event will be held at St. Ferdinand Gymnasium (1765 Charbonier, Florissant) at 5 p.m. with a catered dinner and fun for the entire family.

You can purchase tickets by calling Amy LeMieux at (314) 664-9700, or by visiting your parish office or rectory during the weekday. For more information, contact Amy LeMieux at the above number, or visit <a href="https://www.sgsmnetwork.org/UE\_Northeast.html">www.sgsmnetwork.org/UE\_Northeast.html</a> to learn more.

If you or a family member or friend are



admitted to the hospital, please call the office at 868-2310 and give us that information. We would love to visit you and have the community pray for you. Because of HIPA, the hospitals will not let us know you are there.

#### LOST AND FOUND

We have 5 sets of auto/house keys in the lost and found. Anyone who has lost keys please see the adult server after Mass to see if any belong to you.

#### THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU

Thank you to all who gave of their time on Tuesday to donate blood! HNJ and the Mississippi Valley Regional Blood Center are appreciative of your dedication and generosity. Twenty-four people attempted to give and only 2 were turned away, 22 units equals 66 lives touched. Our next blood drive is scheduled for September 17, 2011 please mark your calendar.

#### "Words" related to the Liturgy

In translations, "words" have to do with "forming" people, not just "informing" people. People have a liturgical vocabulary to learn and become engaged. As in any profession and way of life, there is a vocabulary that accompanies it. As a person lives and grows in the Church, the words unfold and their beauty will work effects on the person over generations. Currently, we have words such as "Paschal Mystery" or covenant", etc., in our Church that people are saying and trying to understand and live. So the new words being introduced "consubstantial" or "under my roof" will also be unfolded and work their effects over generations. "Words" want to make us a better Church!

#### For additional information:

Please refer to the Office of Sacred Worship website at archstl.org/worship and click on the tab "Roman Missal, Third Edition," on the left-hand side of the page. And be sure to read the St. Louis Review and check it out on line at www.stlouisreview.com, for more on the new Roman Missal.

# WAYS TO BE GOOD TO YOUR JOINTS BEYOND EXERCISE

A recent article I read talked about being good to your joints so that those who suffer from arthritis can complete everyday activities. Though exercise can help treat symptoms of arthritis, it is the daily routine movements that can often cause flare-ups or discomfort. Being good to our joints beyond exercise can help achieve everyday activities that would normally be difficult to complete.

Taking out the trash, driving to the store, or even just walking around the house can be huge hurdles when dealing with this chronic condition. Simple adjustments can ease the stress and stiffness of your joints, making it easier to get through your day. Here are a few tips and advice for everyday living.

- Keep a disk-shaped, rubber jar opener in the car, then use it when needing to twist off the gas cap when filling up at the filling station.
- Gripping a dust rag can be painful, use a dusting glove. Also, keep cleaning equipment and supplies on all levels of the house.
- Don't worry about fashion when it comes to shoes. You should wear flexible, supportive shoes that are squared or rounded at the toes so your toes can move around.
- 4. Do your best not to live a sedentary lifestyle. Walking is a great way to get started, it is low impact activity, and just thirty minutes a day can lead to a better, overall health. Not only will walking benefit your joints, but it also burns calories, strengthens your muscle, and builds stamina and bones.

Look for more tips on being good to your joints in 2 weeks. In the meantime, join us on Monday mornings in the Community Center for an hour of exercise that helps to loosen up our joints and help us to move easier though out the day.

Buffy Modde RN, BSN Parish Nurse @ HNOJ

# MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THESE UP COMING EVENTS:

September 18th—1:00 to 4:00 p.m. OUR JOURNEY'S END.

October 5th— 8:30-11:30
Health Fair and Flu Shots

These events will be held in the Community Center.

November 19th—9:00—1:00 Blood Drive and Children's Mental Health Workshop.

This event will be held at Christ Light of the Nations School.

STAY TUNED FOR MORE INFO ON THESE WONDERFUL OPPORTUNITIES.

Saint Ignatius Loyola (1491-1556) wrote the Spiritual Exercises to help Christians learn a fruitful method of daily contemplative prayer. For some, the Exercises help them make reliably Spirit-guided decisions at times of serious change in their lives. You can make the Spiritual Exercises over nine months of weekly meetings with a trained spiritual director and a daily hour of guided prayer.

Throughout the Saint Louis area, the Bridges Foundation makes the Exercises available every year. One upcoming opportunity is at Webster Groves Christian Church, 1320 W. Lockwood. The session runs September – May. There will be an information session at WGCC on Wednesday August 17, 7:00 PM.

Contact Cheryl Rauschenbach @ 636-225-8433 or at <a href="mailto:cheryl\_rauschenbach@yahoo.com">cheryl\_rauschenbach@yahoo.com</a>, or HNOJ parishioner Greg Warnusz, 867-5018.

# Rest in Peace &

In your charity please pray for the repose of the souls of Dolores Noonan and all who have died this week. We pray that they may now enjoy the great blessings of eternal life and that their family and friends may find peace in the promises of Christ.

#### **EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS OF**

HOLY COMMUNION, if you will be on vacation or know a head of time that you have a prior commitment, please call Linda Schneider at 868-2374



# **Annual Silver and Golden Wedding Jubilee Mass**

Celebrated by Archbishop Robert J. Carlson, on **Sunday, October 9, 2011, 2:30pm** at the Cathedral Basilica (4431 Lindell Blvd, St. Louis). Couples celebrating their **25th, 50th or 50-plus** anniversary **during 2011,** who register before

Thursday, September 15, will have their names and wedding date printed in the program and receive a certificate of congratulations. Please call 792-7170 to make your reservation.

# Our Lady of the Holy Cross Parish Picnic

Sunday, August 28 from 11am to 6:30pm Hodak's Fried Chicken Dinners Served from 11am—6:00pm in our air-conditioned cafeteria

Lots of fun, games, games of chance, prizes, and bingo.

Music by a DJ

On Baden and Church Road (one block from North Broadway)

# Fall Festival & Homecoming September 10

The festival will again offer a "Basket Booth". We hope to have 20 or more baskets. Each basket should be worth at least \$50. We need your help to provide baskets.

Parishioners can help by donating:

- 1. A check or cash
- 2. Gift certificates
- 3. A filled theme basket (get together with family or friends to fill a basket.) Please let us know if you are planning to do this by Aug. 15th

Envelopes, for money and gift certificates, can be found at all of the church doors. The envelopes can be placed in the collection basket or dropped off at the parish office.

Some suggested basket themes: Bath & Body; BBQ Grill Accessory Basket; Home Cleaning Supplies Basket; Movie Basket; Sports Basket; Holiday Basket; etc. Be creative and make up your own theme basket or donate items to help us build a basket, with wine, booze, etc.

We gratefully appreciate any and all donations that will help us make the booth a success.

If you have any questions contact, Katy Moran 868-4910 or Judy Mantych 868-7995.

# 

Did you want to volunteer at the Fall festival, but can't? You can still participate even if you can't be there. Here's how...donate one or more of the following things:

Case of Water, 12 pack of Coke, Diet Coke, Mountain Dew, Sprite, Pepsi, Diet Pepsi or Dr. Pepper. Drop off the case of water or 12 pack of soda at the Parish Office by August 8th.

### **Bellefontaine Neighbors Youth Pool Party 2011**

Saturday, August 6th, 7:00pm to 10:30pm, for ages 11 thru 16 only. \$5.00 per person includes music, swimming, hamburgers, hot dots, soda, and attendance prizes!! Tickets required. Tickets can be purchase at the Recreation Center starting July 2nd and ending August 5th. Residents can bring one paying guest.



#### PRAYER CHAIN

If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @ 868-0176 or Pat Edgar @ 868-4143

## Handcrafted Jewelry Sale!!!

The Twice Blessed Resale Shop which supports Our Lady's Inn and Pro-Life efforts, invites you to shop our selection of NEW, HANDCRAFTED JEW-ELRY

ITEMS of all kinds on consignment at the shop the whole month of July. Come browse and purchase these beautiful one-of-a-kind items by local craft artists.

The shop is located at 3312 Meramec, west of Winkelmann's Drugs in South City a couple of blocks east of South Grand (turn left on Meramec when you see Ted Drewes). Open Tuesday-Saturday, 10am-5pm; call 481-3332 for more



The 2nd Annual Run/Walk to benefit the St. Louis Residence of the Little Sisters of the Poor takes place on August 27, 2011 at Carondelet Park at the Boat Pavilion. The event includes a 5K competitive run and a 1-mile Fun Run/Walk. Get your team together to be part of the fun and support a great cause—helping the Little Sisters care for our needy elderly. For more information or to register online, visit www.getmeregistered.com/littlesistersofthepoor, or contact the development office at 314-0421-6022, or email dvstlouis@littlesistersofthepoor.org

The Office of Apostolic Services is proud to cosponsor the fifth annual ERASE THE STIGMA CONFERENCE Fri., August 26 through Sat., August 27, 2011 at The National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows. This event is designed for those who journey with someone suffering from mental illness, This is one of the few conferences in the country that addresses the spiritual side of living with a mental illness, or with a loved one who has such a condition. As such, the conference also provides support for people who cope with their own illness, or that of a loved one, in their daily lives.

Keynote speakers this year will be:

**Dr. Karl Wilson,** President/CEO of Crider Health Center, a safety net community health center currently serving over 56,000 residents in Missouri. **Gina Hill,** wife of an Iraq war veteran who has been diagnosed with Traumatic Brain Injury and Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder. She is an advocate for families who loved ones suffer with PTSD. She is the author of an award nominated blog, has served on a media panel, and spoken at mental health conferences and on Capitol Hill

CEUs available. Registration \$30 one day; \$50 both days; lunch included. Please visit www.snows.org/erase or call 618-397-6700 ext 6270. Registration requested by August 15, 2011. Limited scholarships available.



Stewardship of Treasure
Your Gifts of Support for
Our Parish Mission

#### Report on Parish Collections

Envelope Offerings\$6,612.67Loose Offerings\$100.50Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support\$6,713.17St. Vincent de Paul Society\$185.00



Sr. Pat SSND, Theresa Coker, Cheryl Elder, Joshua Felts, Florence Wisneski, Bridget Hiob, Lorraine Herold, Mary Ann Sommers

# In The Hospital ...

Alison Hundelt, Carol Scott, Frances Buechle

Vocation Retreat: "Gazing Upon the Transfigured" - August 4-7, 2011 for

young women ages 17-29 who are considering a vocation to the religious life. The retreat will include talks given by the Carmelite Sisters of the Divine Heart of Jesus focusing on discernment, religious life, and Carmel, prayers and recreation with the Sisters, and the opportunity to talk with other young women discerning God's will for their life. A donation of \$20 is requested. Retreat location: 10341 Manchester Rd. Kirkwood, MO 63122

For more information or to register contact Sr. Mary Michael: (314)-965-7616 or vocations@carmelitedcj.org or visit www.carmelitedcj.org

Christ, Light of the Nations Athletic Association is hosting our 13<sup>th</sup> Annual Golf Tournament on Saturday, September 17, 2011. The proceeds from this tournament will help supply our Catholic elementary school children with uniforms and equipment, as well as help the costs of league and field fees. Our association allows children who love to play baseball, softball, soccer, basketball, volleyball, golf, and track to play on our all inclusive (non select) CYC teams.

We are asking for donations, large or small, to help our event. We expect 144 golfers in our tournament. If you could supply small items for our "goody bags", larger items to be raffled off, or items that can be given as attendance prizes, we would very much appreciate it. Along with your donation would be the advertisement advantage for you as your name and logos would be displayed for all throughout the tournament.

We also have hole sponsorships for \$100.00. Your name/ company name will be displayed at one of the tournament tee boxes for all to see. Just simply supply your company logo or name.

Thank you for your consideration on either choice. Items can be mailed to the address below or you may call and we would be more than willing to pick up.

Thank you again, Christ, Light of the Nations Athletic Association Paul Bober 2830 Solway Ave. St. Louis MO 63136 314-753-3341



The 2<sup>nd</sup> Annual Run/Walk to benefit the St. Louis Residence of the Little Sisters of the Poor takes place on August 27, 2011 at Carondelet Park at the Boat Pavilion. The event includes a 5K competitive run and a 1-Mile Fun Run/Walk. Get your team together to be part of the fun and support a great cause - helping the Little Sisters care for our needy elderly. For more information or to register online, visit <a href="www.getmeregistered.com/littlesistersofthepoor">www.getmeregistered.com/littlesistersofthepoor</a>, or

contact the development office at 314-421-6022, or email dvstlouis@littlesistersofthepoor.org

# Woman's Place presents Women & Sexuality Saturday August 23, 2011 9:30am – noon

Let's talk about women & sexuality! What are the messages women have received that have shaped our ideas on sexuality? Why is it important for women to embrace healthy sexuality? Join in this exciting new workshop and explore these questions with us. Pre-registration is required, space is limited. Call by

August 10 314-645-4848



a ministry of the Franciscan Sisters of Mary , is a safe and welcoming drop-in center helping women break the cycle of violence and facilitate their transition toward safety, healing, personal empowerment and dignity.

### The Archdiocesan Catholic Youth Apostolate and

The Fr. William Scheid players will present "Bye Bye Birdie" produced through special arrangements with Tams-Witmark Music Library Inc. on Friday, August 19th and Saturday, August 20th at 8pm and Sunday, August 21st at 3pm. All performances will be at the Florissant Civic Center, #1 James J. Egan Dr in Florissant. All proceeds support the Catholic Youth Apostolate youth programs. Tickets are \$14 each or \$12 for seniors or groups of 25 or more.

For more information or tickets please contact Allison by phone at 314-792-7624 or email: allisontabeta@archstl.org.

Saint Ignatius Loyola (1491-1556) wrote the Spiritual Exercises to help Christians learn a fruitful method of daily contemplative prayer. For some, the Exercises help them make reliably Spirit-guided decisions at times of serious change in their lives. You can make the Spiritual Exercises over nine months of weekly meetings with a trained spiritual director and a daily hour of guided prayer.

Throughout the Saint Louis area, the Bridges Foundation makes the Exercises available every year. One upcoming opportunity is at Webster Groves Christian Church, 1320 W. Lockwood. The session runs September – May. There will be an information session at WGCC on Wednesday August 17, 7:00 PM.

Contact Cheryl Rauschenbach @ 636-225-8433 or at <a href="mailto:cheryl\_rauschenbach@yahoo.com">cheryl\_rauschenbach@yahoo.com</a>, or HNOJ parishioner Greg Warnusz, 867-5018.

# Our Lady's Inn Ice Cream Social—Open House Saturday, July 30, 1-4pm.



Join us for an afternoon of games, music, Chick-fil-A, ice cream treats and an opportunity to learn about the mission of Our Lady's Inn, maternity shelter, 3607 Hwy D, Defiance, MO. 63341, next to Busch Wildlife area. For more info, call 398-5375.

#### **Next Fundraisers in 2011**

September 22 Luncheon for Life-Wine Country Gardens, Hwy 94, Defiance December 3 Birthday Party for Jesus-O'Fallon YMCA